TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

 WORK SESSION MINUTES
July 10, 2019

7:00 P.M.
1). Call Meeting to Order – Sheldon called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Pat Farley, Andy Fisher, Kathi Padgett

Absent: Nicole Maher-Whiteside, Dan Poirier, Eric Dube
Alternates Present: none
Alternates Absent: Dom Bergen
2). Sheldon gave a brief review of the process. 

Master Plan Implementation Discussion with:

Cemetery Trustees – John Wheeler – He has not found much that relates to the cemeteries. Chapter 6 – Community facilities. They have been advertising for contractors to maintain the cemeteries. They will be out to bid this fall for another contract period. There are 28 total in town, 10 of which are outliers that are less frequently maintained. There has been discussion about whether the town should be paying to maintain those which they do not or may not own. There are 5 primary town owned/maintained cemeteries. 13 are not maintained at all. There are three trustees. Residents pay $600 per plot, $1200 for non-resident. Green burials are available at Ordination Rock and Chocorua. John is attempting to set up the computer program that the Town has purchased, in order to keep better records. Some assistance with this would be helpful.  Also,  additional funding for items such as fertilizing, etc. would be nice. They are working on repairing some of the fences. Funds from the sales of plots are in a special fund for use by the trustees. There is approximately $600,000 in perpetual care fund. 
School Board – Jack Waldron – They have set up a new long range planning study. The Master Plan had 3 recommendations (page 92). First, support Long Range Planning Committee to control costs. Helen Steele and Nate Winship are working on updating this. Second,  policy for cost control. Goals are adopted while budgeting. Third, hire a consultant to do an evaluation of the school. This has been done. Deficiencies were noted in the reading and mathematics areas. The issues were – teachers were deciding which program/books to use. Now there is a continuous program from K-8. Singapore math was adopted. NECAP used to be the assessment tool used. 50-60% of students across the country are on free or reduced lunch. Testing switched to Smarter Balance (computerized). It has now moved on to another test. 
The School Board manages decisions made by Annual District Meetings. Tamworth has an Alternative Education Program. Pat would like to know if recruitment has been done at the colleges. The three districts in the SAU did a study about forming a cooperative district, it was recommended against doing this. The high school contract will be coming up in 2023. Considerations are quality of school, cost of tuition, technical courses, distance, cost of transport. Relying on property taxes for funding schools does not work. Jack’s responsibility as Chairman is the health of the organization. He feels that the organization has become more cohesive. 
In the future, he thinks that a 3 year review term would be good. 
3). Old/New Business: The PWSF appears fine, Sheldon will send off to Keriann Roman. Sheldon will send Kathi an introduction note and questions to be sent with the revised document. 
Discussion around recusing or not at the next meeting’s public hearing. It does not appear necessary in this situation. 
4). Adjournment – Andy made a motion to adjourn at 8:41 pm, Kathi seconded. ADJOURNED
Respectfully submitted, 

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

